	[image: image1.png]CESKA
o o:chooni
INSPEKCE




	PRESS RELEASE


In more than half of inspections in Eastern Bohemia, CTIA inspectors detected the sale of alcohol and tobacco products to juveniles

(Hradec Králové, July 8, 2024) In June 2024, officers of the Czech Trade Inspection Authority, Inspectorate of Hradec Králové and Pardubice Regions, carried out an extraordinary inspection action, focusing on the sale of alcoholic beverages and tobacco products to minors. The inspections were mostly based on suggestions from consumers and the inspecting bodies' own findings.
"We carried out a total of 40 inspections, of which 22 were carried out based on citizens' complaints. In line with the provisions of Section 30(4) of Act No. 65/2017 Coll., on Protection of Health against the Harmful Effects of Drugs, as amended, in all cases, inspection purchases were made by invited persons under the age of 18. The hired juveniles were aged 16. In total, alcoholic beverages, tobacco products or electronic cigarettes were sold to them in 22 cases - without any age verification by the sellers. 

So, infringements of the afore-mentioned regulation were found in 55% of all the inspected establishments. In two cases, alcohol and cigarettes were even sold although the juveniles responsed to a direct sellers' question that they were not 18 years old," said the Director of the Inspectorate of the CTIA Hradec Králové and Pardubice Ing. Jana Ženková.
The findings in the above-mentioned cases, which indicate a breach of Act No. 65/2017 Coll., on Protection of Health against the Harmful Effects of Drugs, as amended, will be dealt with with the inspected persons in an administrative proceedings and the detected sale of cigarettes will be referred to the municipalities with extended powers.

Infringements of the provisions of the Act are punishable with fines of up to CZK 1 million. Given the high ratio of findings, the number of complaints filed and the seriousness of the infringements, we will keep carrying out the inspections randomly.

Media contact:

Ing. Jan Ženková 

Director of the CTIA Inspectorate of Hradec Králové and Pardubice Regions
jzenkova@coi.cz

Contact:
Spokesperson of the CTIA
                                                            Phone:
+420 296 366 233  
František Kotrba
                                                            Mobile: 
+420 731 553 732

                                                            E-mail:
mluvci@coi.cz

